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Mr. President,
My delegation warmly welcomes the delegation of the Lao People’s Democratic Republic led by H.E. …………………………………………………………… , and congratulates them for the presentation of a comprehensive national report outlining important steps undertaken by the Government of the Lao PDR for the promotion and protection of human rights in the country. We note with appreciation the various legislative, procedural and institutional measures executed by the Lao PDR in implementation of the pledges and recommendations since the adoption of its initial UPR report.

The Lao PDR’s conscious implementation of the vision of building a state fully governed by the rule of law by 2020 is well-linked to its objective of graduation from the LDC status. We encourage the Government to build on its success of MDG implementation and carry forward all social and economic development activities keeping people at the centre. 

While wishing Lao PDR all success in its UPR engagement, my delegation would like to make the following recommendations:

1. Give continuity to strengthening of national human rights institutions and mechanisms.

2. Continue ongoing efforts of the Government towards increased realization of the human rights of its people, including through poverty alleviation measures and investment in health and education.   
Thank you.

